Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes of April 22, 2014

(Postponed from April 15, 2014)
Present: Marla Davis, David Adams, Steve Ober, Marcia Haigh, Joanne Dover Carol Dexter, Kris Rathjen and guest Barbara Wright

Call to Order:    Meeting called to order by Marla Davis at 7:03 p.m.

Motion:  Marla/Kris To seat alternate Carol Dexter for Linda VanValkenburgh, who is recovering from surgery.  Motion passed.

Motion:  Marla/David to accept the minutes of March 11, 2014.  Motion passed

Old Business

Secretary’s Report

Kris sent a thank you not to Priscilla thanking her for organizing the donation and coordination of putting up valences in the Woodman Room.  The room looks very inviting and clean.

Treasurer’s Report

We look to be in good shape for the rest of the year.  Discussion on the releasing of the Trust Funds that the library is entitled to, these funds do have some restrictions as to what how they can be spent.  Marla to get back to Marcia on the amount and the restrictions.

There was a discussion on the use of the Donations account.  It was agreed by the Trustees that this money should be used for the purchase of books and programming.
Motion:  Marla/Joanie that money in the donations account is used for purchase of books and programs.  Motion passed.

Director’s Report

Book Sale on June 21st.  This will co-inside with the sale the church is having on this date.  It will be a good time to unload some of the books and create good will within the community.

Tilton School had eight volunteers come to the library with the intent of cleaning up around the library, but since it snowed, they were busy inside the library as well as out.  The group swept up the sand off the parking lot, cleaned out the raised beds that were not frozen, cleaned under the sink in the kitchen and washed the fingerprints off the doors.  The group worked very hard, accomplished a lot and the library looks great.  Thank you Tilton School.

Employee Evaluations:  Marcia has started this process with all the employees of the library Martha, Sarah, Cheryl and Christian.

Mango Languages:  Through Scrooge and Marley, the library cooperative, we were able to purchase at a prorated price of $168 the use for the rest of the year the Mango Language system.  This allows our patrons the ability to learn any of the six languages offered in the comfort of their own home.  There have been requests for this type of service in the past and will be promoted on the web site.

Movie License and programming license:  The current license that the library has is not adequate for the needs of the library.  The new license that is prorated through the NH library system allows us to show Disney movies as well as have access other movies and programs that are used by the church and summer programs.  Patrons have mentioned on more than one occasion, how they enjoyed the family movies at other libraries in the area and inquired why we don’t have the same at our library.  The license is good value for the money.
Motion:   Kris/Joanie to purchase the movie license at the cost or $128.00.  Motion passed.

Discussion on Museum passes to the Currier, Christa Mcauliffe, Squam Lakes Science Center and the See Science Center and the Boston Museum of Art.  After much discussion as to where the museums and science centers were located and what the staff recommended the Trustees decided to only fund purchase family passes to the a few of the museums and see if there are requests for the other museums.

Motion:  David/Kris to purchase museum passes to Squam Lakes Science Center and the Christa McAuliffe Center.  Motion passed

Yoga is now going on for free to all who would like to participate Wednesday evenings from  5:30 – 6:30 p.m. in the Woodman Room, very well attended.
Poetry Reading held on April 15th by the writers group that meets at the library was very good and a lot of fun.

Computer Replacement:  The circulation desk computer was replaced as XP was no longer going to be supported by Microsoft.  The new computer is a Dell and was purchased for $389.00. much less than the estimate of $600.00.  Thank you Dave Sweitag for your advice on how to save money on this purchase.
Marcia to come up with a replacement schedule for the rest of the computers in the library that are having problems and need to eventually be replaced.

Elevator inspection is scheduled for Friday April 25th.

Usborne Books are on sale at Steele Hill Resorts during the school breaks and the books that Steele Hill receives for hosting this event are donated to the library. The donated books have been on displayed and checked out by the patrons, the total gift amounts to $300.

Budget Committee Public Hearing


The Budget Committee has voted on our budget for the upcoming year and it is $111,770.  This is quite a bit lower than our budget request of $120,392.  Kris spoke at the meeting and emphasized how important the Library is to the town.  The Library had 9,974 patrons come through the door for various events and of course to take out books.  Total circulation is 18,006 and this is for all materials, but the interesting statistic is that E-Stuff, this would be patrons checking out e-books, downloadable audio books, that don’t require the patrons to ever step foot in the library has risen from 553 to 1,072.
Meet the Candidates night


May 2nd the Library will be hosting this event.  Kris has coordinated with some of the members of the fiber arts group to donate some light refreshment and coffee will be served. 

Town Meeting is Wednesday May 14th.  

Motion: Marla/Kris to close the library at 5:00 p.m. to allow the staff to attend Town Meeting.  Motion passed

New Business

Dewey Scavenger Hunt is an on-going event during the Spring School Break.  Utilizing the Dewey decimal system the kids will search the stacks looking for clues and will win a fabulous, if not small, prize.
Library Trustees Session on RSA’s that pertain to the library will be attended on June 4th by Kris.

Lakes Region Art Association which meets here at the library had two Sanbornton residents chosen as artists of the month  Elaine Morrison and Rebecca.

The library meeting space is getting very busy as more groups use the space.  Current users of this space include:  The Conservation Commission, Planning Board, Historical Society, Snowmobile Club, one more meeting, The ATV Club, Girl Scouts, Yoga, Arts Group and the Moulton Band.

Richard Currier has offered an original pencil drawing of the first Sanbornton Town Library that is nicely framed and ready to display along with photographs of the interior. 

Motion:  David/Marla to accept the donation.  Motion passed

Fall fundraiser for programs is in the works.  Kris will report at the next meeting on how this is progressing.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kris Rathjen

Secretary, Library Trustees
